
   

TOWN OF TROY   

BOARD OF SELECTPERSONS MINUTES  

  

The Board of Selectpersons held their monthly meeting on Monday, March 17, 2025, at 

6:30 p.m. at the Troy Municipal Office.   

Selectpersons Present: Robert Langlands, Anne Quirion & Gaston Bathalon   

Others Present: Terri Medley and Steve Button 

 

 

THESE MINUTES ARE UNOFFICIAL UNTIL APPROVED.   

1. The Meeting opened at 6:32 PM 
 

2. Steve has been spending some time looking for grant funds for the 
water project.  He has also met with Gaston and a representative from 
the SRF Funding regarding funding the project 

 
3. Mike did not attend the meeting.  He has been dealing with the 

flooding.  
 

3.  Board Reorganization: A motion was made by Gaston to reorganize the Board 

of Selectpersons as follows: 

 

(A) Chairman of the Board of Selectmen – Robert Langlands 

(B) Vice-Chairman of the Board of Selectmen – Anne Quirion 

(C) Clerk to the Board – Terri Medley 

(D)Town Service Officer – Robert Langlands 

(E) Emergency Management Coordinator – Robert Langlands 

(F) Energy Coordinator – Anne Quirion 

(G) Service Coordinator – Gaston Bathalon 

(H) E-911 Coordinator – Terri Medley 

(I) NEK Broadband Committee Representative – Gaston Bathalon 

Alternate – Robert Langlands 

(J) NVDA Community Representative – Robert Langlands 

(K) Official Newspaper – Newport Daily Express 

(L) Solid Waste Coordinator – Anne Quirion 



(M) Tree Warden – Gaston Bathalon 

(N) Weigher of Coal –Robert Langlands 

(O) Inspector of Lumber, shingles, and wood – Anne Quirion 

(P) Pound Keeper – Anne Quirion 

(Q) Fence Viewers – Robert Langlands, Anne Quirion & Gaston Bathalon 

 

 
4. A motion was made by Gaston to adopt the 2025 Rules of Procedures 

for a Municipal Bodies. 
 

5. A motion was made by Robert to adopt the Town of Troy Purchasing 
Policy. 
 

6. Robert presented the board with the proposals for the solar panels 
and the standing seam roof.  A motion was made by Gaston to accept 
the proposal from Robert Carroll in the amount of $48,625.00 for the 
roof.  A motion was made by Gaston to accept the proposal from 
Catamount Solar in the amount of $66,548.00 

 

7. The board began having a conversation about merging the Village of 
North Troy with the Town of Troy.  Gaston has searched for other 
towns that have merged in the past and he will bring the information 
to our next regular meeting.   
 

8. Minutes of February 18, March 4 and the Annual Meeting of March 4, 
2025, were approved by a motion made by Gaston. 

 

9. All warrants were signed.   
 

10. 14 Overweight permits were signed by Robert. 
 

11. Gaston brought a Letter of Support for the Vermont Community 
Broadband Board.  The board reviewed and signed the letter.  

 

12. The Meeting was adjourned at 7:43 pm. 
 

 
 

   
 

  


